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If you regularly read Mark Cullen’s column in the newspaper, you know all the benefits trees bestow on us for a healthy environment. Yes, we love our trees – most of the time. Nobody ever mentions the thousands upon thousands of leaves a mature maple will shed at this time of year. All of a sudden our strong backs don’t feel so strong. Fortunately, all the raking is done for this year and we can relax in the sure anticipation of the joyous return of tender green leaves next spring. Snow shovels on stand-by yet?
October 13th Meeting

Announcements

· After welcoming guests, President Susan reminded members that membership fees are due now. She also gave us a reminder to confirm our presence on the attendance sheet.

· Pickering Blooms – four names were drawn from the mentorship team and the garden maintenance team to be rewarded for their efforts during the summer.

· Preparations for our ‘Mexican Fiesta’ themed AGM on November 9 are well under way. 

· A reminder that the Ontario Judging & Exhibiting Standards (OJES) booklet is available at a discounted cost of $5.00. It is a valuable resource for anyone unsure about what judges look for.

Feature Speaker – Brian Mailey

Brian is also known as the ‘Udora Garlicman’. He has specialized in growing garlic for 20 years and knows all there is to know about garlic. Here is a quick run through of 

Garlic 101:
· Plant in the fall – September to November – 6 to 8 weeks before freeze-up

· Only use Ontario garlic, preferably ‘Hardneck’

· Plant in full sun, in well drained rich soil

· Plant 8 to 10” apart, 3” deep, add bone meal to bottom of planting hole

· In spring and summer water and fertilize regularly

· Cut off scapes and use in cooking

· Harvest in late July when bottom leaves start to brown

Thank you to Brian for a very informative and enjoyable presentation. I am sure a lot of garlic will be growing in Pickering next year.
Refreshments

We would like to thank Diane Anderson, Janice Doll and Barry Neil for the delicious snacks provided.

We are very grateful to all the volunteers who have provided or will provide snacks in the coming year. As you can imagine, there is an additional cost to having our refreshment table well stocked; coffee, cream, water, juice, cups, serviettes – the cost of all these items has gone up. Over the past year our costs have exceeded your donations. Maybe it’s something you could think of when you put your coins in the little blue duck.

Flower Show

This was an amazing show for the month of October with a total of 114 horticultural specimens and 10 designs on display. Thank you very much for your enthusiastic participation. Congratulations to the ‘Best in Show’ winners:
Barbara Twiner
-
Best Ornamental Grass (class 1 – miscanthus)

Barbara Twiner 
-
Best Other Hort. Specimen (class 10 –begonia boliviensis)

Vanita Seth

-
Best Houseplant (class 19 – phaleanopsis orchid)

Karen Bardeau
-
Best Collection (class 25)
Ada Mueller

-
Judge’s Choice (class 8 – dahlia)

Barbara Twiner
-
Best Advanced Design

Barry Neil

-
Best Beginner Design

Annual General Meeting and Pot Luck Dinner
47 people joined the friendly, social atmosphere of this once a year fun event.
Our ‘decorators’ did a great job again giving the gym an impression of a Mexican Fiesta. Colourful paper flowers on the tables and walls, sombreros, a guitar and maracas and even a mustached Mexican man lounging in a chair, created a cheerful and festive atmosphere. The tables were laden with delicious food, a lot of it Mexican themed.

After dinner, Susan Saunders, President, gave us a thoughtful and eloquent review of the past year and a look ahead to 2016. Sigrid Squire, Treasurer, presented the financial report. Jacqueline Smart, one of our financial reviewers, commented on the amount of work involved in running the Society and asked everyone to join her in appreciating the effort put forward by the officers and directors.
Assistant District Director Don Wick then conducted the election and installation of officers and directors for the coming year. It went without a hitch this year as there were no changes to the Board of Directors.

The meeting ended with our awards presentation:
The Ontario Horticultural Association Service Certificate was awarded to Pat Best for her many years of dedicated involvement and service to the Society.
The Allen and Jean Foss Award for the highest show point total was earned by Karen Bardeau. Congratulations, Karen.
The Pickering Nurseries Trophy was awarded to Pat Best for the best rose (other than red hybrid tea) at our June show.

The Barbara Twiner Award for most points earned by a new member was presented to Pat Perry. Congratulations, Pat.
Ten members were presented with 15-year pins to acknowledge their loyalty and dedication, which is an essential ingredient for the well-being of our organization.
We now wish you a Very Merry Christmas and look forward to seeing you in January.
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